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          Wow! Here we are in 2017 and I am 
holding a position in the USBF I swore I 
would never want to do. If you would have 
asked me in August what my plans were I 
would have said that Iôm just going back to 
promoting bocce in our local area of Port-
land and Gresham. Like many I was frus-
trated with the USBF. 
           When I decided to run for President 
I had a lot of encouragement and support. 
How much support Iôll have after a few 
months in office is unknown. Some people 
will no doubt be disgruntled. 
          There are many things that need to 
be addressed in our federation. One of the 
most important things is to get things done. 
In the past having one or two meetings a 
year just doesnôt work. I know that some 
will be disappointed in the fact that there 
will be more meetings. I think we all are a 
little frustrated that many items on our 
agenda never get talk about because of so 
few meeting. By the end of June we will 
have three full board meetings and at least 
two executive committee meetings.  
          Some of the topics that we will ad-
dress in the first few months are Marketing 
and Sponsorships, Youth training facilities, 
bringing Open rules Bocce into the main-
stream and reaching out to non member 
clubs.   
          For years some of us have been 
harping about finding a way to get a Na-
tional Sponsor. I find it hard to believe after 
all these years our representative to Inter-
national events still must fund their own 
way. The only way to correct this is to grow 

the Federation and market our sport. Get-
ting more kids involved will help immensely 
with finding a National sponsor. 
          We need to be open about advising 
and helping non member clubs. A soft sell 
always works best. Just because their non 
member doesnôt mean we canôt assist in 
some way. Just because they donôt play 
our rules doesnôt mean they canôt be part of 
the USBF. We need to take care of our 
member clubs also even if they donôt play 
our rules. We need them more than they 
need us. One way we can assist our mem-
ber clubs is to continue to encourage use 
of our incentive program. There are other 
ideas floating around to assist in other 
ways.  
          We need to improve the image of the 
USBF. A prime example is years ago when 
the some USBF players came up to Gresh-
am to play in one our tournaments. They 
were good players and didnôt really push 
the USBF on us but just encouraged us to 
take a look at them. The old timers in the 
Paesanos didnôt want anything to do with 
them. ñStay away from the USBFò. ñAll they 
want is our money and tell us how to playò.  
Apparently this is the perception by many 
clubs in the USA. At the time I was in 
charge of the Bocce program and I liked 
the rules in which the USBF plays. So 
some of us got together and decided we 
would change one rule every year until we 
played USBF rules. The perception is out 
there that we are elitists and donôt care. I 
know that this isnôt true and we must 
change that perception. It will take time but 
it will happen and when it does the sport of 
Bocce in the USA will be better off as well 
as the USBF.   
          I hope the 2017 season is a great 
one for everyone. Looking forward to get-
ting out and seeing new venues. 
                                          Larry Cereghino 
                                          President USBF    

A FULL AGENDA  
by 

Larry Cereghino  
President,  

United States Bocce Federation 
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          The year following the Summer 
Olympic Games, the World games are held 
to highlight those sports than are not an 
Olympic event. These games allow ath-
letes to compete on the world stage with 
the hope that their sport will be selected as 
a sport in the Olympics. There is a concert-
ed effort to have bocce appear as a sport 
in the 2024 Olympics. 
          When a nation is selected to host the 
Olympics, they are allowed to select non-
Olympic sports as demonstration sports 
with the hope that they will be added as a 
permanent sport.  
       
          This year the United States Bocce 
Federation will participate in the Interna-
tional World Games held in Wroclaw, Po-
land July 20 through July 25. This will be a 
menôs doubles and singles event only.  
          Jose Bottoôs 2nd Place finish in the 
World Bocce Championships in Rome in 
2015 has qualified the United States to 
send representing menôs teams to the 
World Games. Unfortunately, our womenôs 
team failed to qualify.  
          The USBF will be holding qualifying 
events in all three sectors. A certain num-
ber of the top finishers will advance to the 

final qualifier in Highwood, Chicago April 
22nd. Winners in the Chicago final will ad-
vance to play in the World Games. 
          The Western Sector will hold their 
qualifying event in Livermore CA on March 
5th 2017 starting at 8 am.  
          The Midwest will hold their events in 
St. Louis and Cleveland.  
           The Eastern Sector will hold their 
qualifying event at the Methuen Son of Ita-
ly.  
          Neither the Midwestern nor the East-
ern Sectors have firm dates for their qualifi-
ers yet. 
          Applications for the sector qualifying 
rounds will be sent to all USBF members 
as soon they are available. The cost to en-
ter the events at any of the three sectors 
will be $100.00 per two man team. 
          The top qualifying teams from each 
sector will compete in Highwood Bocce 
Club in Chicago IL on April 22nd. Winners 
of this competition will advance to the 
World Games, to be held in Wroclaw, Po-
land from July 20 to 25, 2017.   
 
Larry Cereghino 

President  
USBF 

The announcement of the candidacy of Boules Sport for the 2024 Olympic 

Games has cast the spotlight on a sport and disciplines which are still not well-

known. Petanque, Volo, and Punto Raffa Volo, the Boules Sport disciplines, are 

represented in 165 countries, via 262 federations and more than 200 million 

players.  

Click on the Boules Sport 2024 logo to learn more and support the Candidacy  
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Complete Information To Be Released Soon 
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          In 2009, the city 
of Torrance, California 
put an ad in the local 
newspaper asking for 
ideas to beautify the 
city. My friend Joel 
Massa suggested boc-
ce courts. His sugges-
tion was accepted and 

he and I took it from there. Our long road to 
completion began.  
          We initially began with a 60-ft. version, 
but older bocce aficionados suggested that 
ñprofessionally sizedò courts were the right 
choice for several reasons, not the least was 
the ability to host tournaments.  
          We began to determine who the target-
ed audience was going to be, and settled on 
four segments of the population: Recovering 
wounded warriors/first responders; senior citi-
zens; the general population and those who 
were physically challenged. That set the stage 
for universal accessibility, and led us to court 
design.  

          We knew that a typical competitive court 
had dirt (sophisticated dirt, including crushed 
oyster shells,) but that would not handle the 
use of wheelchairs, walkers, scooters and the 
like without damaging those beautiful surfaces. 
Our only choice was to use concrete, covered 
with synthetic turf.  

          The site selected, a lighted, unused bas-
ketball court, offered the possibility for three 
courts, so that became the requirement.           
Now we had the location (we thought) and the 
design, but no money. Joel and I went with 
hands out looking for big money donors. We 
found few who were willing to fund a sport, so 
we ran fundraisers. One of the most striking 
and heartwarming, was a bocce tournament 
held in 2014. The San Pedro Bocce Club orga-
nized a tournament at the Hawthorne Bocce 
Club courts and the South Bay Bocce Courts 
Project was the beneficiary of the proceeds!!!! 
We still canôt believe that wonderful gesture 
from San Pedro Bocce Club and Hawthorne 
Bocce Club. Now we had seed money. 

South Bay Bocce Club 
Of Torrance, California 

Completes a Seven Year Journey 
By Bob Chiota, President of South Bay Bocce Club 

Joel Massa, left, and Bob Chiota 

The location was the first indication that a lot of work was on 
the horizon. The discovery of  clay surfacing the entire park 

made the task that much more daunting. 

The Back walls were specifically designed for quick  
entry and exit by physically impaired players 

On April 14, 2015, the Torrance City Council unanimously  
approved the building of the bocce courts at Columbia Park. 

 

Click on the photo above to see the video of the approval and a 
few words of thanks by Bob Chiota and Joel Massa.  
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          We went to the city to ask for their finan-
cial help. That was slow in coming and unfortu-
nately lead to a change in location. Yes, it was 
still in the same park but not where we were 
planning. You are starting to see why it took so 
long. About 6 months into the redesign of the 
courts for the new location, we returned to the 
original location. As the new Mayor pointed 
out, nearer the parking lot; closer to handi-
capped access; to picnic tables/benches; to 
rest room facilities and existing light poles.  
          Along the way, the realization that the 
entire park is atop clay raised its ugly head. 
This required the need for a substantial con-
crete base along with a robust drainage sys-
tem which equals LOTS OF MONEY.  
          Fortunately, over the years, the attrac-
tiveness of having these courts and the undy-

ing persistence of two Italian Bocce players 
carried the day. The city developed a superb 
requirements document, went out for solicita-
tion and awarded a contract in mid-2016.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Construction finally began, but we had to tear down before 
we could build up. Everything had to be removed, including 
the basketball court surface, the immediate subsurface and 

even some of the light poles. 

After the initial ñground workò was completed, the frames 
were installed, cement was poured and the outline of three  

90 by 12 foot bocce courts began to take shape. 

A drainage system had to be installed as well as the  
re-routing of water pipes. After this was accomplished, we 

were ready to get down to the  business of building the courts. 

The Columbia Park Bocce Courts in Torrance, California 


